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Agreed Report               12th June 2019 

 

A meeting of the Board of Management of Le Chéile Secondary School took place in the 

school on Wednesday, June 12th 2019 at 7.00pm.  

 

 

 

Present: Michael Denny (Chairperson), Áine Moran (Secretary), Leona Harrington 

(Recording Secretary), Susan Bryson, Jenasky Cabrera, Brian McCann, Everistas Okafor, 

Margaret O’Shea 

 

Apologies: Anthony Hamilton, Ann Donnelly 

 

 

 

1. Child Protection 

The Principal presented the Child Protection Oversight Report. 

 

2. Appointments  

Best wishes to Mrs Leona Harrington and Ms Róisín Ní Dhonncha who will act as Principal 

and Deputy Principal for the coming year.   

 

3. Allocation 

We have received an increased allocation for 2019/20 of 51.61 whole time equivalent 

teachers following an appeal for EAL.   

 

4. Graduation 2019 

The Board wishes to thank and congratulate all members of staff for the recent Graduation 

ceremony for the first ever cohort of Leaving Certificate students.  In particular, special 

thanks to Mr Brian McCann, sixth year Year Head; Ms Margaret O’Shea, Ms Erin O’Brien, 

Ms Fionnuala McKeown, Ms Kim Byrnes, Mr Eoin Walshe from the organising committee 

along with Mrs Kathryn O’Reilly and Mrs Ena McKiernan for their help on the night.   

 

The Board wishes to express its immense pride in the graduating students and extend to them 

every good wish in their examinations and in the future, knowing that they will always be a 

part of Le Chéile Secondary School.   

 

5. Junk Kouture 

The Board congratulates Ms Aiste Doyle and her second year students, Wiktoria Kluza and 

Nicole Rosca, who are the overall Junior Category winners in the All-Ireland Finals in the of 

Junk Kouture 2019.  

 

6. Per Cent for Art Grant  



The Art Committee of Ms Erin O’Brien, Mrs Leona Harrington and Dr Moran have selected 

artists for the Per Cent for Art Grant for commission.  We look forward to the coming 

installations!  

 

7. Sports Day 

The annual sports day took place on May 17th and was extremely successful. Congratulations 

to all the competitors and to the PE Department for their organisation and hard work, in 

particular to Ms Michelle Muldoon, Mr Shane Byrne and Mr Gordon Park. 

 

8. Awards Day 

The Board wishes to thank Mrs Kathryn O’Reilly for organising such a successful Awards 

Day Ceremony.  The Board wishes to congratulate all students on their great achievements 

throughout the year and in particular Kissmat Salami, the Spirit of Le Chéile recipient for 

2018/2019 

 

School will re-open August 21st, 2019.  

 

Meeting began at 7.00pm  

Meeting concluded at 8.45pm 

 

 

Dates for forthcoming meetings: 

11th September 2019  
16th October 2019 

27th November 2019 

15th January 2020 

26th February 2020 

1st April 2020 

20th May 2020 


